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March 02, 2020
MEMORANDUM
FOR : The Director
Forest Management Bureau
THRU : The Regional Executive Director
FROM X The OIC, Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Officer
SUBJECT

REQUEST FOR THE STATUS OF OTHER LAWFUL

PURPOSES (OLP) No. 2 OF BALOGO PORT AREA OF
MARCOPPER MINING CORPORATION

This is a follow up to our previous request dated November 27, 2019 regarding the letter
of the Office of the Governor, Province of Marinduque requesting the status of the Balogo Port

Area (OLP No. 2) of Marcopper Mining Corporation located at Brgy. Balogo, Sta. Cruz,
Marinduque.

In relation to the motion of the Provincial Government to completely and effectively

expropriate the same Marcopper Mining Corporation Site (Balogo Port Area), they are
requesting for the status of the said OLP No. 2. Moreover, they would like to seek for assistance
for the Termination of Lease for their intended purposes.

Respectfully attached is the letter of Atty. Rommel Fernandez, Provincial Legal Officer,
for your reference. "

We will appreciate your immediate response on the matter.

“For and in the absence of the PENRO™

ENGR. CYNTH . LOZANO
Chief, Technical Management Division and
In-Charge, Office of the PENRO
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August 07, 2020

MEMORANDUM

FOR : The Director
Forest Management Bureau
FROM g The OIC-PENR Officer
SUBIJECT : REQUEST FOR STATUS OF OTHER LAWFUL PURPOSES

(OLP) NO. 002 (BODEGA AND PORT FACILITIES SITE)
OF MARCOPPER MINING CORPORATION LOCATED
IN BRGY. BALOGO, STA. CRUZ, MARINDUQUE

This is a follow up to our previous requests dated November 27, 2019 and March 2. 2020.
respectively, regarding the status of OLP No. 002 (Bodega and Port Facilities Site) of Marcopper
Mining Corporation located in Brgy. Balogo. Sta. Cruz, Marinduque with an area of 17.655
hectares.

Please be informed that based on our record. an application for renewal was filed by
Marcopper Mining Corporation sometime in 1994. However. this Office is bereft of any record
whether the said application for renewal was approved or not.

Further, the Provincial Government of Marinduque are constantly following up the status
of said OLP No. 002 of Marcopper in relation to their proposal to include the area in the
establishment of Marinduque Economic Zone (MAREZ). Likewise, the requested status is vital
in the on-going expropriation proceedings filed before the Regional Trial Court (RTC) of
Marinduque by the Municipal Government of Santa Cruz covering some properties of the company
in the interest of public use/purpose.

Relative thereto and taken into consideration the urgency of the need, our standing request
for the status of OLP No. 002 (Bodega and Port Facilities Site) of Marcopper Mining Corporation
located at Brgy. Balogo, Sta. Cruz, Marinduque is hereby reiterated.

For information and consideration‘approvat

IMELDA M{DIAZ
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